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Calendar – What’s On?



Week 7 Term 4 2010 
Monday 22nd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Tuesday 23rd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool


Combined Scripture Service 10.45am

Wednesday 24th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool


Kinder Transition all day


Year 6 Orientation to LHS


P & C extra-ordinary meeting 7pm – Primary staffroom


Vocal Group to School Spectacular returning Sunday

Thursday 25th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Friday 26th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Sunday 28th November
Light Up Leeton (Dance Group)
Week 8 Term 4 2010 
Monday 29th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Tuesday 30th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Wednesday 1st December
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Thursday 2nd December
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool


‘Slave’ Auction 6R - Cola

Friday 3rd December
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool


‘Slave’ Auction 6C - Cola

Week 9 Term 4 2010 
Tuesday 7th December
Presentation Day MPC 10am

Wednesday 8th December
Year 1 & 2 and Choir to Assumption Villa 2pm


‘Proud & Deadly’ Award Night - MPC

Thursday 9th December
Kinder and Choir to Carramar 11.25am

Friday 10th December
Parents helpers morning tea 11.20am – Infants Hall


Reports go home

Week 10 Term 4 2010 
Monday 13th December
Movie day – Roxy Theatre

Tuesday 14th December
Y3-6 Social – Y6 Farewell MPC

Wednesday 15th December
K-6 to Lake Talbot


Students last day of school

Diamond Award Winners

Congratulations to all these students for their exceptional achievement, behaviour and service to others!
From back: Taylah Simpson, Taylah Davy, Madeline Price, Chloe Matthews, Riley Taskiran, Olivia Price, Milly Garth, Matthew Ryan.
Merit Awards Winners
KB
Riley Arnold, Bianca Kuys
KM
Stevie Walsh, Tofi Puipuia
KO
Georgia McLean, Jarryd Winnel
1F
Jordyn Coelli, Joshua Alfonso
   
1M
Milly Garth, Matthew Ryan
1Mc
Tyson Melvin, Portia Marks
2M  
Megan Didden, Linkin Protheroe
2D
Makayla Broadbent, Meg Gavel 
3K
Katie Harrison, Molly Wright, Talise Rudd
3T
 Nikkita Smith, Laura Shelton, Josh Baulch
3/4T
 Chloe Baxter, Najeeb Shafi
4N
Tameika Gallagher, Harrison Kimball
4/5P
Bryce Collins, Elli Gill
5R
 Maddison McCormack, Kirby Chant
5W
 Suzannah Elliott, Kate Gavel
6C 
Caitlin Troy, Tyler Giddings, Zac Hanlon
6R
Karl Hennicke, Levi Dicker, Felicity Carlson  

Principal’s Message
Dear Parents / Carers

Congratulations!

Congratulations to both Mrs Thomason and Mrs Pearce who are going to experience motherhood again in 2011! We wish both ladies all the best over the coming months and in the years ahead. Jo and Rachel will be taking leave from towards the end of term one / start of term two next year.  Congratulations also to Melisa Amato, our canteen supervisor who is also having a baby and will be taking 12 months maternity leave from the commencement of the 2011 school year.
Whooping cough

As mentioned via a previous note sent home with students, whooping cough has been confirmed at Leeton Public School. A number of students have been to the doctors and have had whooping cough. Please take your child to the doctor if they are sick and keep them away from school until they are fully recovered. Recently we have had large numbers of students presenting to sick bay early in the morning who should quite clearly have stayed at home as they were too sick to come to school. Whooping cough is very contagious and is especially dangerous for pregnant women and babies. 
P&C

Raylene Brown informed me by email last week that she is unable to carry out duties as P&C President and has resigned. Bec Cleathero (Vice President) will now act as President. An extra-ordinary meeting has been called for members this Wednesday in the Primary staffroom at 7pm. Members were informed of this last week. 
Walkathon
Many thanks to everyone for such a generous contribution to the 2010 walkathon.  A total of $4294-70 was raised which will be a tremendous boost to our literacy resources. Well done and thankyou!

School contribution fees
There are still some families who are yet to pay school fees. It is not too late! $36 each for the first two children and $13 for the third and subsequent child(ren). Payment is greatly appreciated as it helps cover costs of essential school resources.
Year 6 Raffle

Kerry Hardie has generously donated a Mary Kay pack to the school. Kerry is a local Mary Kay consultant. We are selling raffle tickets ($2 each) at the front office. The raffle will be drawn at the Year 6 social on Tuesday 14th December. Funds raised are going towards a Year 6 gift to the school. We thought this was appropriate as Brooke is Kerry’s last child to go through LPS. Once again, many thanks Kerry for your generous donation.
Skin protection

We are doing our best to keep mosquito numbers down at school but there will always inevitably be some present. We have aeroguard at school but if students wish it would be a great idea to apply it before leaving home. Students also need to be sun-safe as the weather warms and swimming commences. Sunscreen and the broad brim hat are a must. Please support your child(ren) with this.

Year 6 Orientation to LHS

Year 6 students attending Leeton High School next year will have their Orientation Day this Wednesday 24th November. Students need to be at school by 8:50am as the program commences at 9:00am. A reminder that students need a change of clothes, swimmers, towel and money for the pool and recess. Mr Stavrow will be accompanying the students on the day as Mrs Ryan and Mrs Carlson will be in Sydney with our Schools Spectacular students. 

Wishing everyone a terrific week.
Regards
David Lees.

PRINCIPAL 
UNSW Mathematics Competition
Congratulations to the 21 students who completed the UNSW Mathematics competition.  Results are as follows:

Participation: Year 3 – Dekotah Barrett, Koby Eglinton, Ella Saddler, Year 4 – Jorgy Eglinton, Dearne Hunter-Boyd, Chevaughn Moore, Georgia Saddler, Shelby Tiffin, Year 5 – Emani Nakubuwai, Year 6 – Bryce Butler, Brooke Hardie, Karl Hennicke, Taylor Hunter-Boyd.
Credit: Year 3 – Dayne Butler, Najeeb Shafi, Year 5 – Simon Barnhill, Emma Brindley, Isaac Collins, Bryce DeMamiel.

Distinction: Year 3 – Jessica Murphy, Year 6 – Callum Hislop.

Jo Pearce, co-ordinator
Premiers Reading Challenge
This year was the first time Leeton Public School has participated in Premier’s Reading Challenge.  This challenge is open to students from Kindergarten to Year 12.  The challenge was to read 30 books from the Premiers list.  Two students managed to successfully complete this challenge.  Congratulations to: Mikayla Pearce Year 1 and Isabel Ryan Year 2.

Jo Pearce, co-ordinator
Movember

Mr Kevin Brown, the school’s General Assistant, is participating in ‘Movember’. The sole aim of ‘Movember’ is to raise vital funds and awareness for men’s health, specifically prostate cancer and depression in men.  If anyone would like to support this worthy cause, donations may be made at LPS office or online on the ‘Movember’ website.
Golden Apple Dockets
Thank you to those parents, grandparents etc. who have sent in their Golden Apple Supermarket dockets already. If you still have dockets at home could you send them into the office by Wednesday as we have to have dockets and totals to the Golden Apple by Thursday.
Canteen News

Lunch Lady Roster -  9am Infants Hall 
Tues 23rd November – Jayarna Britt
Wed 24th November – Tracey Puntoriero
Thurs 25th November – Rae Elwin

Fri 26th November – Rae Elwin
Monday 29th November – Anton Taylor
Canteen Roster – 9.30-12.30pm

Tues 23rd November – Elissa Steele
Wed 24th November – Michelle Diebert
Thurs 25th November – Rae Elwin, Jayarna Britt

Fri 26th November – Rae Elwin Jack Eglinton
Monday 29th November – Amanda Thorpe
If this roster time does not suit, please arrange a swap. If you are unable to swap, please contact the canteen on 6953 3471.

Please remind your children to put their lunch orders in as soon as they arrive at school. Late orders receive a sandwich!

Melissa Amato, Canteen Supervisor

Uniform Shop

Uniform shop is open Thursdays 3pm-4pm or by appointment on 69533471.  A few items are available at the canteen where you are able to drop in.  School hats $12 (55cm, 57cm, 59cm & 61cm).  Boys’ tartan ties $24, girls blue ties $8.50 and school badges $3.50. 
LEETON EAGLES REPRESENTATIVE BASKETBALL TRIALS FOR 2011 TEAMS
GIRLS &  BOYS – U12’S - BORN 2001 & 2000
U14’s - BORN 1999 & 1998

U16’s BORN -1997 & 1996

U18’s – BORN 1995 & 1994

SUNDAY – 28TH NOVEMBER, 2010
10AM – 12 NOON AT LEETON INDOOR STADIUM
WHAT TO BRING – A BASKETBALL AND DRINK BOTTLE
INQUIRES – Kerren Barnes 0269 534476 0r 0428 516690
(4 Weekends of competition held – between May – July 2011)

(Weekly Training to start in February, 2011)
ASSISTANT CANTEEN SUPERVISOR/ BACK UP ON CALL CANTEEN SUPERVISOR
(6 hours per week; 12 month parental leave position)

Commencing Term 1 of the 2011 school year

Applications are invited for the position of Assistant Canteen Supervisor/Back-up on call Canteen Supervisor. Initially this position is required for 3 hours every Thursday and Friday morning to cover staff changes due to the Parental Leave of the incumbent Canteen Supervisor. You will be assisting the Canteen Supervisor prepare lunches and serve children at lunchtime.

Extra hours may be available to cover the absence of the other Canteen Supervisors. At the end of the Parental Leave of the incumbent Canteen Supervisor this position will revert to a casual on call basis.  

Conditions of employment include:

Hours:
 Canteen:  Thursday and Friday 9 am to 12 noon.

Rates of Pay: In accordance with the Educational Services (Schools) General Staff Award 2010.

Duties: A full job description and details of duties may be obtained from the Main Office, Leeton Public school during school hours.

Requirements: Applicants must have experience in food handling, stock purchasing and possess good communication skills and be willing to undertake appropriate training.

Written applications and copies of certificates and references to:

Assistant Canteen Supervisor/Back up On Call Canteen Supervisor Position

C/- Leeton Public School

Mallee Street

Leeton  NSW  2705

Applications close Friday 3 December 2010


[image: image16.jpg]








































































Classroom Capers by 1Mc


        �





What did we enjoy the most in 1Mc and what will we look forward to in the Summer holidays?





William: I enjoyed learning about Celebrations and I am looking forward to seeing my Nan and Pop’s Christmas tree for the first time in Cobram.


Braith: I enjoyed having crunch and sip and doing writing with Mrs Mac. I am looking forward to doing the Christmas play.


Kasey: I enjoyed learning to play the recorder and I am looking forward to spending time at the pool.


Emily: I enjoyed learning how to play the recorder.  I am looking forward to spending time with Nan and Pa and decorating our Christmas tree at home.


Hayley: I enjoyed it when 1Mc came 1st at the Leeton Eisteddfod and I am looking forward to getting presents at Christmas.


Matthew: I enjoyed making our Diwali light candles and I am looking forward to my trip to Queensland.


Chloe M: I enjoyed learning how to play the recorder. I am looking forward to skiing out at the river and seeing Kasey and Kruse.


Zoe: I enjoyed making our bees and I am looking forward to having Christmas day at my house.


Portia: I enjoyed learning about ‘Needs and Wants’ and I am looking forward to Christmas because I am going to Orange to see all my family.


Chloe D: I enjoyed making our bees and I am looking forward to getting presents under the Christmas tree.


Jason: I enjoyed having a great Teacher and I am looking forward to going away for the holidays.


Marni: I enjoyed having a great Teacher and I am looking forward to spending time with my family.


Amy: I enjoyed making fairy bread and eating it when we learnt about Procedures and I am looking forward to my cousin’s wedding.


Danny: I enjoyed having an excellent Teacher and I am looking forward to having lots of presents under my tree.


Kruse: I enjoyed doing the Aboriginal paintings. I am looking forward to having Christmas and going skiing out at the river and seeing Braith, Chloe and Kasey.                                                                                                                                                                                                   


Mason: I enjoyed having a great Teacher and I am looking forward to going skiing and seeing Kruse and Braith.


Seth: I enjoyed painting the Aboriginal paintings and I am looking forward to going to the pool with the kids from out of school care.


Fatima: I enjoyed making the Halloween pumpkins and I am looking forward to going to Sydney to look at the biggest aeroplanes. 


Zane: I enjoyed painting the ‘People at work’ pictures and I am looking forward to Christmas.


Tyson: I enjoyed doing the Aboriginal dot paintings and I am looking forward to playing with my new toys at Christmas. 
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